Gilgandra Public School

Safe, Respectful, Learners



Principal Michael Darcy

Phone: 02 68472 043 Email: gilgandra-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au

December 4, 2023

1/2 Dingoes Class Party and End of Year Celebration

Dear Parents and Carers,

Due to our hard work in the classroom and great attendance, 1/2 Dingoes have earned 10 Lion Head Class Awards this term. For our last class party of the year, we will have an Emergency Services Day and End of Year Celebration on **Friday**, 8 **December 2023**, which will be supervised by Mr Adam Smithers, Mrs Michel Prout and Mr David Smith.

In the morning, students will be bussed to the Gilgandra State Emergency Service Unit to tour the facilities, look at the vehicles and use some of the equipment. We will be joined by other Emergency Services in town, including the NSW Rural Fire Service and Fire + Rescue NSW. In the afternoon, we will hold some fun water activities on the lawn outside the SES Unit and return to school for regular pickup.

Morning tea will be provided. Students will have pizza, chips, and poppers for lunch and an ice block as an afternoon snack. Students will need to provide their own water for the day.

As we are representing the school, students will be required to wear full school uniform, including a hat and enclosed shoes that are comfortable for walking. They will not need to pack food as this will be provided, but they will require a water bottle. Students must bring a spare bag with a shirt and shorts that can get wet and a towel. Students will not be able to participate in water activities if they have no shirt, bikini or crop top.

Should you not wish for your child to participate in this event, please get in contact with the school before Wednesday, 6th December.

The students should be congratulated for their amazing efforts and achievements throughout 2023 and thoroughly deserve this reward.

Mr Adam Smithers Classroom Teacher

Gilgandra Public School

Ms Kristy Bartholomew Assistant Principal

Gilgandra Public School